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PP_2019_BLACK_008_00 /IRF19/7348 
 
 

Mr Kerry Robinson 
Chief Executive Officer 
Blacktown City Council 
PO Box 63 
BLACKTOWN NSW 2148 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Robinson 
 
Planning proposal PP_2019_BLACK_008_00 to amend Blacktown Local Environmental 
Plan 2015 
 
I am writing in response to Council’s request for a Gateway determination under section 
3.34(1) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (the Act) in respect of the 
planning proposal to remove floor space ratio controls in all zones and remove height 
controls from land zoned IN1 General Industrial, IN2 Light Industrial and B5 Business 
Development within the Marsden Park Industrial Precinct. 
 
As delegate of the Minister for Planning and Public Spaces, I have now determined that 
the planning proposal should proceed subject to the conditions in the enclosed 
Gateway determination. 
 
The amending local environmental plan (LEP) is to be finalised within nine months of the 
date of the Gateway determination. Council should aim to commence the exhibition of the 
planning proposal as soon as possible. Council’s request for the Department of Planning, 
Industry and Environment to draft and finalise the LEP should be made eight weeks prior to 
the projected publication date. 
 
Should you have any enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Mr Ian Bignell to assist 
you. Mr Bignell can be contacted on 9860 1510. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
7 April 2020 
Gina Metcalfe 
Acting Director 
Central (Western) 
 
Encl: Gateway determination 


